






Williams Ohio Valley Midstream, LLC - Stout Station 
45CSR13 Class I Administrative Permit Update 

 
The triethylene glycol (TEG) dehydrator at the facility is currently equipped with one Kimray 9015 PV 
glycol pump with maximum glycol circulation rate of 90 gallons per hour.  The purpose of the Class I 
Administrative Permit Update is to authorize the TEG dehydrator to be equipped with up to two 
identical Kimray 9015 PV glycol pumps but only one pump will be operated at a time.  There are no 
changes proposed to the glycol dehydrator operation and therefore no change in emissions. 
 
As stated in the West Virginia air quality rules under §45-13-4. Administrative Updates to Existing 
Permits and General Permit Registrations, Section 4.2.a: 
 
4.2.a. Class I administrative updates are limited to the following: 
 
4.2.a.5. Change in a permit condition to incorporate any new more stringent requirements related to 
new information not considered at the time the existing permit was issued 
 
The Stout Station is not a major source and Williams Ohio Valley Midstream, LLC is seeking new 
requirements that allow the dehydrator to be equipped with up to two glycol pumps and a limitation 
that only one pump may operate at a time.  The change in requirements are considered to be equivalent 
or superior to the existing permit requirements as the current permit does not contain any 
requirements or limitations on the glycol pump.   
 












